
NEWSLETTER N0 8 20TH MARCH 2025 

 

STEP INTO PREP MONDAY 24th MARCH 5.30pm  

Our Step into Prep information evening is on Monday 24th March starting at 5.30pm in the library.  This is 

an information session for prospective 2026 prep families focused on our Prep program with an            

opportunity to hear from a prep teacher.  If you have family or friends who have a prep child for next year, 
please share the information.  

 

SCHOOL FEES 

All families are welcome to pay their school fees at any time.  If you need assistance in accessing Compass 

and how to make payments, please contact our friendly office staff for assistance.  Our school fees assist 

the school in providing rich learning opportunities for all students.   

 

SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS 

I am very pleased to announce the result of our elections for office bearers of our new school council. 

The election took place at our meeting which was held on Monday night. 

PRESIDENT: Karin Keylock 

VICE PRESIDENT: Keiren Walker 

TREASURER: Mel Dobric 

MINUTE SECRETARY: Robert Kelly 

PFA REPRESENTATIVE: Kylie Porch 

Thank you to all parents who give their time to be on our school council.  Thank you to our retiring  

parent - Rajkeerat Singh Sethi and Michelle Thompson for their contribution whilst on school council.  
 

 

 

ACTING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

ALL CANTEEN ORDERS MUST BE DONE ONLINE VIA THE Qkr APP BY 9:00am 
 

CANTEEN IS OPEN MONDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY  



 

PARENTS AND FRIENDS (PFA) ELECTIONS 

Our PFA held their AGM meeting last week to elect their new office bearers. 

I am very pleased to announce the result of the elections:  

PRESIDENT: Carolyn Humphreys 

VICE PRESIDENT: Rebekah See 

SECRETARY: Alicia Bridges 

TREASURER: Kim Rennie 

UNIFORM SHOP COORDINATOR: Amber Suryn 

SCHOOL COUNCIL PFA REPRESENTATIVE – Kylie Porch 

Thank you to all parents who volunteer their time to be a member of our PFA.  Our PFA work tirelessly to plan 

fundraising events for our school and fun events for our students.  New parents are always welcome to join the 

PFA at any time.   

 

END OF TERM 1/START OF TERM 2  

Last day of Term 1 – Friday 4th April, 2:30pm finish. If you are unable to pick up your children at this time, 

please book them into after school care or organise an alternative arrangement. First day of Term 2 – Tuesday 

22nd April. 

 

 

 

MEET THE SPECIALIST TEAM 

Our specialist team of teachers are from left to right: Vanessa 

Stevens – Performing Arts/Physical Education, Wen Tian – 

Mandarin, Robert Kelly – STEM/Digital Technologies, Kylee 

Muccignat – Physical Education and Jo Zammit – Visual Arts.  

 

 

 

CURRICULUM DAY FEEDBACK 

Our whole school curriculum day was held on Friday 7th March, which focused on Literacy – approach to teaching 

phonics presented by Lia Whitelaw, Numeracy – Number fluency presented by Kerry Worthington and Wellbeing 

– Restorative practice which was presented by Angela Maskery.  It was a highly informative day, focusing on       

improvement and implementation areas across the school.  

 

PLANNING WEEK 

Our whole school planning week starts next Friday 28th March and concludes on Thursday 3rd April.  Each team has 

a designated day to work together and plan their teaching program for term 2.  Whilst the teachers are working 

collaboratively together, our specialist teachers and regular CRT teachers will take the grades. We look forward to 

the wonderful programs our staff are planning for next term.  

 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

Our school has signed up to participate in the School’s Breakfast club, and we aim to have this up and running early 

in term 2.  This program is supported by the Department of Education and Food Bank.  Further information will be 

provided before the end of term.  

 

 

 

 

 

ACTING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  



 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS   

       
Harmony Day - Dress in traditional or  

Orange clothing       Friday 21st March  

Summer ISS Continues      Friday 21st March   

Scholastic Book Club, Issue 2 orders due    Friday 21st March by 5:00pm  

Parent Helper Induction      Monday 24th March at 9:00am  

Step into Prep 2026 5:30pm - 6:30pm   Monday 24th March    

ISS Gala Day        Tuesday 25th March 

Parent Helper Induction      Tuesday   

Prep-6 Cross Country - Wear house colours  Thursday 27th March 

Student Leaders Reception      Thursday 27th March  

Healthier Hearts, Lighter Minds Incursion  

Grades 3-4       Monday 31st March - 1st April  

 

COMPASS CONSENT AND PAYMENTS DUE: 
 

Grade 6 Camp Permission and Payment    Friday 28th March  

Maths Olympiad Permission     Wednesday 2nd April  

 
 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 
 

 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 
 



NAPLAN – Grade 3 and Grade 5 
NAPLAN has now been completed for all students. Everything has run smoothly and a big thank you to our 

Grade 3 and Grade 5 teachers for preparing the students for the tests and to Mr. Kelly for assisting with the 

testing sessions.  

   
HARMONY DAY – Friday 21st March  
On Friday 21st March we will be celebrating Harmony Day.  

Harmony Week is the celebration that recognises our diversity and brings    

together Australians from all different backgrounds. It’s about inclusiveness,    

respect and a sense of belonging for everyone. 
 

The Junior School Council are fundraising on this day for our sponsor child, Amira. We will be selling  

friendship keyrings, made by our JSC reps, for a gold coin donation in the week prior 

to Harmony Day. Other items for sale include crochet butterflies and flowers made 

by the See family (JSC rep Clara), as well as orange scrunchies made by Ms Letts (JSC 

rep Winston).  

JSC reps will come to classrooms at recess eating and lunch eating times to sell these 

items. All students are encouraged to wear orange clothing or traditional clothing 

from their cultural background. 

 

 

ATHLETICS DAY 

The day began with a wash of colour and chants supporting each house.  

There was lots of laughter, excitement, and robust competition with many 

of our students and staff dressed in their 

house colours. A highlight of the day was 

the Staff Relay. Students were cheering for their teachers and the competition 

was fierce. A big congratulation to the WILSON staff team. A big shoutout to 

the Sport and House Captains who joined the relay teams. 

Thank you to Mrs Muccignat for all her organisation and planning for the day.  

 

DROP OFF AND PICK UP ZONES 

A school drop off and pick up zone is a special place to drop off or quickly pick up your child from school. 

School drop-off and pick-up are the busiest times of the day. Many children, parents and cars are all trying to 

get to the same place at the same time – with limited car parking. 

• Quick drop off/pick up - 2 minutes only      

• Do not leave your car    

• Move as far up as you can      

• Child not there? Drive out and come back   

• Do not park here and wait 

NO PARKING sign means that the area is a drop off/pick up zone. The times may differ at your school, but the 

rules are the same. Fines can apply if the signs are not followed. 

Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 



 

 

 

  

 

 

School Tours are now open! 
 
Tours will be held on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in attending Berwick Lodge next year, 

please ask them to contact the office on 9709 6700 or they can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 



 

ANZAC DAY  
 

The JSC are selling ANZAC Day badges from Monday 24th March. They range in price from $2 to $5 

and will be available for sale at recess and lunch eating time.  The money raised goes to support the 

RSL and the programs they provide.  
  

Thanks for your support, 

Mrs Rawlings and the JSC team . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



This term, our Grade 4 students have been exploring weathering, erosion, and deposition through our be-
neath our feet science unit.  Students have conducted hands-on experiments by using everyday materials 
like noodles, sugar cubes, sand, mints, and icy pole sticks to observe how rocks break down and move in 

nature. 

They observed weathering by knocking two pieces of noodles together, allowing them to see how rocks 
grind against each other over time. They also explored how tree roots can break apart rocks by gently 
pushing an icy pole stick through pieces of noodles. In another activity, students used mints in a cup to 

represent how wind and storms break down rocks, watching as the mints cracked and broke apart. 

Students also observed how water affects rocks by placing sugar cubes in water and watching them        
dissolve, demonstrating how water can break down rocks. Lastly, they created small hills with sand and 

watched how water running down the hill moved broken noodle pieces, showing how water can both move 
and deposit      materials. 

These fun experiments helped students understand the natural processes that shape the Earth’s surface in 
an engaging and interactive way. 

Rachael Perry 

On behalf of the 3/4 team. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

What a week it’s been up in the senior school at BLPS!  

 

 

Our captains did a fantastic job marshalling the students grade 3-6 during  

House Athletics this week and getting us all to our events on time.  

Also, congratulations everyone on wearing hats, drinking water and  

not melting in the heat!  

 

 

In math this week, the year 5s have moving on with looking at the  

relationship between multiplication and division. Fluency with our  

timetables recall has been another of our focuses, as we get increasingly  

snappier and quick with our simple multiplication problems.  

 

 

 

In writing, we’re exploring narrative structures. We’ve been learning  

how to build strong story arcs with a clear beginning, middle, and end.  

The students are practicing how to develop interesting characters, setting,  

and plots to make their stories come to life. With stories ranging from  

robotic mutant pirates, to talking capybaras, our writers have  

demonstrated some fantastic creativity this past week!  

 

 

 

James Kerr 5K 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

DIVISION SWIMMING 
 

On Tuesday 11th March, Charlotte 4B, Ebony 5LS, Shepley 6CR, Ruby 6CR and Ebony 6P represented the 
Edwin Flack District and Berwick Lodge at the Casey North Division competition. We are so proud of their    
efforts and how amazing they swam on the day. The results were as follows: 
Charlotte -10 girls Breaststroke 1st place and 10 girls Freestyle 1st place 

Ebony K- 11 girls Backstroke 4th place 

Shepley - 12/13 boys Breaststroke 3rd place 

Ruby - 12/13 girls Freestyle 1st and 12/13 girls Butterfly 2nd place 

Open girls Medley relay - Ebony K, Charlotte, Ruby and Ebony D - 2nd place 
 

A huge congratulations to Charlotte and Ruby who have both progressed through to the Southern Metropolitan 
Regional Competition to be held on Wednesday 2nd April. We wish the girls the very best of luck! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
HOUSE ATHLETICS DAY 
 
Congratulations to all the grades 3-6 students who participated in the annual 
House Athletics competition on Wednesday 19th March. It was fantastic to see 
everyone dress up in their colours to support their house and have a fun day 
competing in all the athletic events. It was a real joy to see all the smiling faces 
and amazing sportsmanship all the students displayed. It was also amazing to 
see our grade P-2 students come out to support their buddies and be part of the 
action!!!  

 

Well done to Wilson who took out the overall champion plaque with Langmore 
coming in a close second, followed by Buchanan and then Casey. Abbie and 
Archie, our Wilson house captains, were super excited to thank their fellow    
Wilson competitors and the other houses also.  



 

 
A big congratulations to the following students who took out 
the age group champion in their age group: 
8/9 boys - Eastyn 3/4K 

8/9 girls - Sabrina 4B 

10 boys - Archer 4P 

10 girls - Adele 4B/Charlotte 4B 

11 boys - Aliyas 5K 

11 girls - Ebony 5LS 

12/13 boys - Lucas 6L 

12/13 girls - Ruby 6CR 

 
A super effort to the following students who won the best 
dressed competition for their age group. 
8/9 boys - Blake 3W 

8/9 girls - Maya 3W 

10 boys - Rafi 4B 

10 girls - Adele 4B 

11 boys - Nate 5K 

11 girls - Laylah 5B 

12/13 boys - Brody 6L 

12/13 girls - Tilly 6CR 
 

A massive thank you to all the captains that helped assist me 
on the day and an even bigger thank you to Mr Kerr and Mrs 

Stevens with their assistance in setting up and to all the teachers and parents that helped packing up on the 
day. Thank you to all the teachers and aides in their support of running events and being age group         
marshalls. Without this commitment, the day wouldn’t have run as smoothly as it did. 
 

A huge appreciation and thank you to our parent helpers that spent the day assisting at an event or timing of 
the students. Your assistance was greatly appreciated. Thank you so much.  

 

HOUSE CROSS COUNTRY  
 
A reminder that Thursday 27th March is our whole school House Cross Country day commencing at           
approximately 9:30am. The day is similar to the House Athletics Day where all children will be competing for 
their house team. Students from grades Prep-6 are familiar with the course having been training around the 
designated track with their class teacher.  
 

All students (Prep-6) will be expected to compete, so please ensure that your child wears appropriate clothing 
and footwear for the event. All children are expected to take part in the activity with children un-able to run 
still encouraged to walk. Children should wear their House colours on this day as children are running for 
their house and a shield will be presented to the winning team. 
 

The House Cross Country will act as selection trials for the District competition (grades 3-6) only. The first 8 
runners in each age group will be selected for the Berwick Lodge team which will then compete at the Edwin 
Flack District Championships on Tuesday 6th May. As there is no 8-9 years age group at the District 
Competition, I will time the first 2-3 placegetters in this age category and compare them with the 10 
years to determine if any runners from this age group qualify for the District competition. 
 

Please note that cross country is a winter event and will only be cancelled if the weather is deemed unsafe to 
proceed. Please supply a change of clothes including a spare pair of shoes and socks as the course 
may be muddy. In turn, if the weather is warm, please ensure students apply sunscreen the morning of the 
event and bring sunscreen to apply throughout the day. It is also advisable that students bring plenty of water 
to keep them hydrated and to wear their hats.  
 

Any parent helpers that have offered to help, please bring an umbrella and wear wet weather clothing if the 
weather looks wet.  

 



 

The proposed program is as follows: Times are subject to change depending on the times other age 
groups may finish.  
 

• 9:30am - 12/13 boys 

• 9:35am - 12/13 girls 

• 10:00am - 11 boys 

• 10:05am - 11 girls 

• 10:30am - 10 boys 

• 10:35am - 10 girls 

• 12:05pm -  8/9 boys 

• 12:10pm - 8/9 girls 

• 2:05pm - Grade 2s 

• 2:20pm - Grade 1s 

• 2:45pm - Preps 
 
If families would like to come and support the students, please ensure that you stay well away from 
the course and cones to allow for a clear area for all students to run. Families are also expected to 
leave the school grounds during recess and lunchtime. 
 
 
 
Thank you, 
Kylee Muccignat 
P.E Coordinator 



 

 
Easter Art Competition  

 

We have kindly been invited to participate in Ray White’s Berwick Easter Colouring 
Competition.  

 

Please find attached the details to enter and the Printable Colouring Competition.  

All entries are due by the 14th April and can be for students 12 years and under. 

 

Entries can be emailed to Ray White Berwick or taken to Ray White Berwick Office in High St, 
Berwick. 

 

We would love to see as many students participating as possible. Great prizes for Gumbuya World 
up for grabs! 
 

Happy colouring!  

  

Mrs Zammit  

 

 

 

 

 





 

Meet our Performing Arts Captains…. 

 
Hi, my name is Ruby and I'm one of the two performing arts captains for 

2025. 
 

I've been at Berwick Lodge since prep. Outside of school I play netball for 
Beaconsfield Junior Netball Club, the positions I play are GD, GK, C, WA 

and GA. My favourite is centre. I also dance outside of school.  I do 5     
different styles plus I help with the younger kids.  

 

Some things I like about being Performing Arts Captain are: helping with 

the preps, learning how to do the sound system and working with Mrs.  

Stevens. 

 

 

Hi, I am Blake and I am your 2025 performing arts captain at Berwick 
Lodge PS.  

 

I really like playing footy, basketball and I enjoy learning swimming. 
My other hobbies include playing video games, coding, doing maths 

(crazy, I know!) and of course I love doing anything to do with      
Performing Arts as well. 

 

In the role of Performing Arts Captain I get to help out with the preps 
which is super fun, organise fun events to do with Performing Arts 

and getting to hand out awards to everyone in the school.  
 

I have one sister at home and she is in year 8 this year! She is very 
nice to everyone, and I would never want any other sister. Ever since 
I came here in Grade 4 and saw that this school had Performing Arts 
as a specialist and I thought to myself, “Wow I love this specialist, I 
hope I can be Performing Arts Captain in Grade 6,”and now I am 

which is super cool!  
 

I got to be in the Zance committee this year and I get to do dancing 
in front of the whole school with about 20 others.  

Thank you for reading this introduction to your 2025 performing arts 

captain!  

 

Zance…. 
 
Our 2025 Zance committee is very excited to be running Zance for our 
students on a Wednesday at lunchtime.  Last week we had a great turnout 
from the students and it was fantastic to see so many excited students 
dancing along with the songs chosen by the Zance committee.  
Our Zance captains this year are Abbey G and Ebony D.  They are both 
very excited to be helping to run Zance and to choose the songs we all 
dance to.  
 
 
Looking forward to seeing you all out there! 
Mrs. Stevens. 



 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients listed  
(ie: fun-size  chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
Please remember to return your library books on time and bring your library bag to every session. You can     

re-borrow if you haven’t finished your book. 

 

Our grades are continuing with their Author focus books and are also looking at books to support their Inquiry 

topics.  

 

Library Club has been running every Tuesday and students have had fun creating artworks with Positivity     

Messages, themed Doodles, playing snakes and ladders, tic tac toe and reading. We are enjoying seeing so many 

students coming every week. 

 

Finally, just a reminder that Book Club - Issue 2 closes this Friday at 5.30pm. Don’t forget to use your vouchers 

from Issue 1 if you have them. There are some fantastic items on sale in this catalogue: stationery, craft and 

loads of books with discounted prices. Have fun completing the word search and colouring in page. You can also 

earn another $5.00 voucher with purchases from this catalogue. All orders will be  

distributed as quickly as possible once they arrive. 

 

Please support our Book Club if you can. We love having new items for students to explore and supporting the 

Book Club helps us to purchase these for all students to use. 

 

Happy reading everyone, 
 

Karen Tsekouras 



 

Annual General Meeting 

A big thank you to all the parents who attended our AGM last week. This important meeting gives us the opportunity 
to reflect on the past year and plan for the year ahead, including the appointment of our office bearers. 

We are pleased to introduce your PFA office bearers for 2025: 

 

 

  
     

 Alicia            Bek                       Carolyn                       Kim                                Kylie 

President: Carolyn Humphreys     Vice President: Bek See Secretary: Alicia Bridges 
Treasurer: Kim Rennie  School Council Representative: Kylie Porch 

Uniform Shop Coordinator: Amber Suryn 

We appreciate your dedication and look forward to a great year ahead! 

************************************************************************************************************************************

      School Disco 

The PFA, in collaboration with the Junior School Council (JSC), is excited to host a School Disco in the final week 
of Term 1! This fun-filled event will take place during lunchtime, with students attending in year-level groups.  

This will also be a free dress day, where students are encouraged to wear bright colours or disco-themed outfits. 
There will be prizes for Best Dressed and Best Dance Moves! 

  When: Wednesday, 2nd April 

  Where: School Gym 

⏰ Time: Lunchtime 

We are looking for parent volunteers to help with setup, pack-up, and bringing some high-energy fun to the event! 
If you’re available to assist, please email pfa@berwicklodgeps.vic.edu.au. All parent helpers must hold a current 

Working With Children Check and have completed the school induction. 
 

************************************************************************************************************************************ 
 

Mother’s Day Stall 
 

The PFA will be holding its annual Mother’s Day Stall on Thursday, 8th May. Since the event falls early in Term 2, 
and with the holidays and Easter approaching, we’re reaching out early to gather parent volunteers. 

 

If you can assist on the day, please email pfa@berwicklodgeps.vic.edu.au. The stall runs in the morning and  
wraps up around 11:30 AM.  

Your support is greatly appreciated! 
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